HONEYWELL RETIREE CLUB BOARD MEETING MINUTES

September 1, 2009

The meeting was called to order at 1:00 PM by President Harry Heller.

In attendance were;

Harry Heller - President 
Tom Turner - Treasurer
Al Boeck - Director

Shirley Krieger - Director
Don Peeples – Director
Jim Scarlett – Director

Russ Henzel – Webmaster

Harry announced that we did not have a quorum and would need to defer any business needing board approval until the October meeting.

Harry distributed a list of Officers, Directors, and Staff members with their names, addresses, phone numbers and E-Mail addresses.  He asked each member to review the information and provide him with any correction or additions.  Since some of the new board members were not in attendance, introduction of the board and staff will be part of the October meeting.

Tom Turner reviewed the August 2009 Income and Expense statement which he had distributed by E-Mail.  Little financial activity took place during the summer vacation period. Fund in the checking account at the end of the period is $3386.13.  Approval of the Treasurers report will be deferred until the Oct 06 meeting
Approval of the May 2009 minutes was deferred until the Oct 06 meeting.

Russ Henzel distributed a copy of the Web Site activity for the past three months.  Activity during the summer months was low.  Russ also asked for the board’s opinion on whether he should distribute the Bridge to the E-Mail recipients now or wait until the mail version is ready to be distributed. The meeting attendees all agreed that he should distribute now.  Those people who are behind on their dues will be so notified in the E-Mail that this will be their last Bridge unless they pay their dues. 
Russ Henzel will highlight the Diamond backs game and the Christmas Party in his E-Mail distribution of the Bridge.   The game is this month and more tickets are available.  We will also need at least 200 people to attend the Christmas party.  

Al Boeck reviewed the membership status.   Al has kept the Membership Database up to date throughout the summer months and the following is the status as of today’s meeting.  
Total Membership is 851 members,
110 members are delinquent on their dues,
257 members receive the Bridge by E-Mail,
and 69 Members receive the Bridge by both E-Mail and US Postal Service.  At the next meeting we will discuss the VIP list and determine who is still active and who should be removed.
Harry distributed a list of the Programs and events for discussion.  Shirley reviewed the SRC Events discussion from their recent meeting.  Coordinators were identified for most of the events. There was also a general discussion on who collects money for the events.  Should the money be sent to HRC office or should the money be sent to the event coordinator?  This subject will be discussed at the next meeting. 

 Jim Scarlett and Don Peeples volunteered to assist Mary Barkl with the Octoberfest event. 
Jim Scarlett reviewed the scholarship status.  Two scholarships were awarded last year; One by ASU and one by U of A. There was general discussion on when applications need to be sent to the schools.  Applications submittal closes on March 1.  Applications should be submitted as early as possible.  Jim will publish an article in the October Bridge.
There was a brief discussion regarding the activity on the subject of uniting of HRC & SRC.  The subject will be discussed at the next meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at about 2:00 PM

The next meeting will be held at the Union Hill facility at 1:00 PM on October 6, 2009 
